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Mark Maloney 

Club Meeting  31 October 

Guest Speaker at our pre-Melbourne Cup meeting last Thurs-

day was well-known racing commentator, Bryan Martin.   

Bryan Martin OAM  has been involved in the Sport of Racing 

for over 50 years. 

Bryan Martin’s professional and tireless services to the Sport of 
Racing has been recognized by many.  

 Order of Australia 2011 for services to radio and charities. 

 Australian Sports Medal for his service to the Horse Racing Industry. 

 The Kingston Town Award (twice) for his service to the Cox Plate. 

 The Bart Wolfe Award (twice) for Media Excellence. 

 Bryan Martin also chaired the Racing Hall of Fame for ten years. 

Bryan lifted what was already a jovial meeting to one with a real buzz by force of 

his likeable personality, rich speaking voice, and memorable recollections from a 

lifetime in racing, both here and overseas. He took us from the pomp and specta-

cle of the Queen's arrival by coach at Royal Ascot to the tiny inland north Queen-

sland town of Georgetown where he met and loved 

fair dinkum rural Aussies that we city folk hardly 

know of. 

His talk was complemented by exciting visuals of 

his calling of the 2003 and 2006 Cox Plates (both 

won by his own horse, Fields of Omagh) and the 

1990 Japan Cup, won by Australian horse, Better 

Loosen Up. Bryan concluded with a slightly tongue-

in-cheek phantom call of the last 800 metres of this 

year's Melbourne Cup. 

Bryan so successfully generated our interest for 

this year's first Tuesday in November that host Bob 

Bott commenced his words of thanks with "Bryan, I 

am speechless!" 

Our thanks to Bob Bott and John Gartlan for the meeting report. 

AG Eastside   

Barry  

Hickman 

 

Club Diary  
Fellowship Weekend  15—17  November   2019 

Ronald McDonald House Visit 27 November 2019 

Ladies Christmas Fare   Friday 13 December 2019 

District Conference  March 27—29   2020 

Camp Getaway weekend   16-18  October  2020 

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com .au/progress/   

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

Sign the “apology sheet” at the front 

desk  if you know in advance.    

Or E-mail to  apologiesrcnb@gmail.com 

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

 DG   Grant 

Hocking 

Our host for the evening 
Bob Bott thanked our 
speaker Bryan Martin 

http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:apologiesrcnb@gmail.com
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President’s Report  

Last week we held a survey of Members to determine if we had the enthusiasm to take on an-

other shift at The Camberwell Sunday Market. As a consequence we have indicated our willing-

ness to conduct two shifts each Sunday which will be double our present commitment. The first 

of the new shifts are expected to begin in January 2020. 

We will continue to assess the impact that regular volunteering has on Member’s capability to fill 

each roster.  With Bill Oakley shifting to Tasmania, albeit slowly, we are aware that his past ef-

forts will be sorely missed and require others to take up the slack if we are to maintain the current 

level of catering activity.  Some Bunning’s BBQs (Boxing 

Day and New Year’s Day) have been taken off our rosters. 

Last Saturday we catered for the official opening of the Bal-

wyn Community Centre; on Halloween  night we held a 

BBQ outside ALDI, Greythorn as part of Halloween and Sat-

urday 2
nd

 November we will be at the Maserati Club drive 

day at Sandown Raceway. For Maserati owners there will 

be Driver Tests Sessions with an experienced Maserati 

Club Member, Track Sessions with an experienced Club 

Member, Passenger Rides, and opportunity to try entry level 

Motorsport and learn more about your driving skills and car! 

……. and coffee, salads and BBQ foods from Rotary! 

Next week is our Vocational Awards night where we will 

present two awards to local traders from the North Balwyn 

Village. The recipients are Signorelli’s Fresh Fruiterers, and the Village Café which is a local 

haunt for many of you on the weekends to enjoy great coffee and food. Bring your partners and 

family for a great night. 

November’s Club Diary is jammed packed with activities including … 

 Saturday 9
 
Avalon Speedway (See Larry), 

 Saturday 9 Multi District Public Image Seminar,  

 Monday 11
 
Presentation of RAMS Award to St Bridget’s Primary School (see Phil 

Wade), 

 Tuesday 12 Greenacres “What’s all The Buzz About”?,  

 Wednesday13 Foundation Breakfast at Kooyong with Ravi Ravindran (See Peter Cleary),  

 Thursday14
 
Club AGM,  

 Friday 15 Longest African Dinner at DIK (see John Gartlan),  

 Weekend 15 – 17 Queenscliff Fellowship (See Greg Cribbes), 

 Thursday 21
 
Paul Harris Breakfast (See Findley Cornell), 

 Wednesday 27 Ronald McDonald House and Lunch (See Rob Head),  

 Saturday 30 is last chance for Conference Early Bird discounts, 

 Saturday 30 start baking for the Christmas Fare on the December 13. 

The Golf Day planning has commenced too for next year with invitations to sponsors sent out. 

We are now looking for players and prizes. See Greg Cribbes and Greg Mathews if you can help. 

In the meantime there are committee meetings and the usual 2
nd

 Bite, Gardening, Fareshare, 

Reading, Earlyact, Interact, and Rotaract activities going on. 

Well done everyone on being a part of such an involved and active Club! 

Have great week in Rotary. 

President Pete 

A Rotoractor having a passenger 
ride at the Maserati track day 
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Photos from around the Club this week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

At the Melbourne Cup Meeting Night 
 
Catering at the Masarati Club event (left) 
 
 
 
 
Bev Sofra with quilt for sale  

Cup picks by Bryan Martin! 

Master of Reality 1
st

 
IL Paradiso 2

nd
 

Constantinople 3
rd

 
Prince of Arran 4

th
 

Good Luck! 

Chances Golf Day 2019 
The Chances Golf Day held on Monday 28/10/19 was a great success, with perfect weather. 
Eighty eight golfers hit off in a shotgun start at 12.30 after having a light lunch. 

The course was in beautiful condition and from all reports the golf was enjoyable, though Box Hill 
course is famous for the many creek crossings and the lovely lake, which all seem to attract golf 
balls. 

At the tees there were signs advertising the services of our 1 Gold, 2 Silver and 11 Bronze spon-
sors that made a huge contribution to the days financial success, as did the ladies from Nurse 
Next Door (Silver Sponsor) who gave out cold drinks in exchange for a donation to Chances; 
raising $270.00 

Afterwards we sat down to a BBQ buffet dinner and enjoyed some companionship and fun with 
more fundraising via a raffle. 

The day was organised by Boroondara Cares Foundation with a Committee of Rotarians and the 
net result is a profit of approximately $8,000. 

Boroondara Cares Foundation has increased the base scholarship to $1,100 this year and set 
aside over $134,000 to give out to the next group of recipients. 

There will be over a 100 scholarships awarded to students assessed as being worthy of the merit 
based award. 

Robert Hogan Chair,  Chances Golf Day committee 2019. 
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Birthdays and Anniversaries between   November  4 to  November 10 

Weddings:      Nil 

Birthdays:       Ian Adams 

Inductions:     Greg Matthews,  Jim Romanis, John Rennie 

Thursday       21 November 

Greeters:       Ian Adams, Bronwyn Diamond 

Setup             Joe Butler, Russell Cooper 

Desk:           Duncan Ansell, Sue McDonald 

Annual General Meeting 

 Speaker:-  Peter Elliott and Garth Symington 

HOST:-        Takao Yukawa 

Topic:-         Autobiographies 

A night very close to home for those familiar with North Balwyn Village. Signorelli's Fresh Fruiterers 

and The Village Cafe will each be recognized for their contributions and service to our local community

Thursday       7  November 

Greeters:       Geoff Kneale, Imre Lele 

Setup             Findley Cornell,   Rob Head 

Desk:           John Rennie, Nino Sofra 

Speaker:-  Vocational Awardees 

HOST:-       Kinga Paulheim 

Topic:-        The importance of Vocation in Rotary 

Thursday       28 November  

Greeters:       Andrew Sutherland, Rowan McClean 

Setup             David Cheney, Peter Cleary 

Desk:           Jagath Jayasinghe,  John Koa 

Speaker:-  David Parer and Elizabeth Parer-Cook 

HOST:-       Geoff Steinicke 

Topic:-        Filming "Wolves of the Sea" 

                  "The Dragons of Galapagos" 

                   "The World's Strangest Animal” 

Wildlife film-makers, David and Elizabeth, will take us on their journeys in search of strange animals in 

far-flung places. David and Liz worked for the ABC Natural History Unit for 35 years, recording some of 

our planet’s most spectacular wildlife.  

David is the nephew of famous Australian war photographer, Damien Parer, shot dead by the Japa-

nese in 1944. 

Mark Hunter (Peter Downton's nephew) will again expand our knowledge of wine from his experi-

ence in running the successful Sanguine Estate winery at Heathcote.  

His winery did so well at the 2019 Heathcote Wine Show that The Halliday Wine Companion 

2020 gives it a red 5-star rating, thereby placing Sanguine Estate in the top 8% of wineries re-

viewed in Halliday. 

Thursday       14  November 

Greeters:       Phil Wade,  Maurie Walters 

Setup             Barry Cumming, John McBride 

Desk:           Geoff Steinicke,  Jim Studebaker 

 Speaker:-  Mark Hunter 

HOST:-        Peter Downton 

Topic:-         Labours in the Vineyard 

Once the formalities of the AGM are concluded, it will be time to relax and listen to the stories of 
two of our members. 
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 Geoff’s Health Tip 

Salads Should Always Include Beetroot - Here's Why 

It's summer and salads are the preferred meal at least 2-3 times a week for many families.   

They are easy to prepare and furthermore must be at the top of the list of unprocessed ingredi-

ents.  One ingredient that has been a favourite vegetable of mine ever since I was a child is beet-

root.   

Maybe it was its bright purple-red colour that was like no other vegetable.  The plant pigment that 

gives beetroot its rich, purple-crimson colour is betacyanin.  I can remember my mother prepar-

ing the beetroot and the red stain it left on her fingers which she re-

moved by rubbing lemon juice on her hands.   

 Beetroot is especially interesting because of the high nitrate levels 

contained in beetroot juice, which could prove to be a low-cost and 

effective way to treat cardiovascular conditions and blood pres-

sure. 

 A 2008 study published in Hypertension examined the effects of 

ingesting 500 millilitres of beetroot juice in healthy volunteers and 

found that blood pressure was significantly lowered after ingestion.  

 A Queensland study provided new insights into the acute effects 

of nitrate-rich beetroot juice on blood pressure, platelet reactivity 

and whole blood coagulation in a population of older adults. “Our 

data confirm our findings supporting the blood pressure-lowering effects of dietary nitrate in 

healthy older adults.”  

 Beetroot juice supplementation has been shown to improve muscle oxygenation during ex-

ercise.  Paralympic gold medalist David Weir claimed that a shot of the juice was his secret 

to success.  

 Quality of life has improved for those with cardiovascular, respiratory or metabolic diseases, 

who find the activities of daily living physically difficult because of lack of oxygenation.  

 The Queensland study concluded "together, our findings provide tentative support of the 

notion that the regular consumption of beetroot could be a key component of lifestyle inter-

ventions to preserve cardiovascular health with advancing age".  

 
 

 Geoff 
 

 

EVA TILLEY MEMORIAL HOME 

The Rotary Club of North Balwyn has supported Eva Tilley for many years through membership 
of its Board of Management. A position will become available with the retirement of Ian Adams 
from the Board at the end of this year. Anybody interested in contributing to this form of commu-
nity support may contact Ian for further information. 

https://www.medicalnewstoday.com/articles/270644.php
http://www.guardian.co.uk/lifeandstyle/wordofmouth/2012/sep/10/david-weir-secret-beetroot-juice
http://www.guardian.co.uk/lifeandstyle/wordofmouth/2012/sep/10/david-weir-secret-beetroot-juice
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Can you fill these vacan-

cies? Let Garth Know. 
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Gardening Schedule 
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2019/20 

President: Peter Sutherland    president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: John Magor   vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz     secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Adam Hillary   treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: John McBride   jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au   Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions. 

ROTARY INFORMATION  

Rotary International Website:-  https://www.rotary.org/ 

   Facebook:- https://www.facebook.com  

   Twitter:-    https://twitter.com/Rotary 

Rotary Australia  Website:-  rotaryaustralia.org.au 

   Facebook:-  https://www.facebook.com/RotaryAroundAustralia/  

   Facebook RDU:-  https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/ 

   Twitter:-   https://twitter.com/rotaryaustralia 

District 9800  Website;-  https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

   Facebook;- https://www.facebook.com/rotarydistrict9800/ 

   Twitter:-  https://twitter.com/rotaryd9800?lang=en   

   Networker:- rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/54/networker  

Rotary Club of North Balwyn Website;- www.rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 

North Balwyn Men’s Shed     Website:- www.northbalwynmensshed.com 

Find a Rotary Club:-           https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder 

North Balwyn Probus:   Michael Martin  http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  Sue Mullarvey  yarramul@tpg.com.au      98574305    0400821402 

Greythorn Probus:     greythornprobus.org.au  98594941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus:   Janet Eddy          jveddey@applewood.net.au 

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 
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